Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

September 5, 2017 & September 6, 2017
Budget Hearings Day 1
After a brief recess from the regular scheduled meeting, the Budget Hearings were called to order at 9:12am.  
Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren D. Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee. Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Teresa Harder, SWCD; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Linda Dillon, VSO; Sheriff Travis Roush, Judge Lynne Ellis, Lisa Britain, Probation; Cameron Wolf, Civil Defense; Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Treasurer Lori Carrico, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman and Julia Albright, Health Department.  
All budgets were discussed did not include salaries. All salaries will be discussed tomorrow afternoon.  
Auditor Roush explained the General Fund would need to be cut $710,000.  

All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budgets Cuts were made to all presented.  

Sheriff Roush requested salary increases for his employees due to the increase of the jail population.  He increased his bed capacity to hold out of county inmates, therefore increasing the county’s revenue.  

The hearings were dismissed at 11:57am for lunch and resumed at 1:14pm.  

Once again all budgets were presented and the Council cut where they deemed necessary.  

Surveyor Hoffman requested a Full-Time Deputy Surveyor.  A discussion followed on where funds could be available.  Assessor McGuire agreed to assist with the funding of a Full-Time Deputy Surveyor.  
Day one of Budget Hearings was adjourned at 2:33pm with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman Gee.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Budget Hearings Day 2

Attending were Councilmen C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.  Councilman Warren D. Albright was not in attendance.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Laura Albertson, SWMD; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Commissioner Dan J. Gregory, Commissioner Paul R. George, Lisa Brittain, Probation; Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Teresa Harder, SWCD; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Linda Dillon, VSO; Sheriff Travis Roush, Judge Lynne Ellis, Assessor Carolyn McGuire, Treasurer Lori Carrico, Surveyor Nathan Hoffman, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director and Clerk Gerald Montgomery.   

President Summers called the Budget Hearings to order at 8:30am.  

President Summers opened the public hearing for the Binding Review for the Solid Waste Management District.  Laura Albertson, Director, presented her proposed budgets.  There were no taxpayers in opposition of the SWMD Budgets.  

Councilman Albright arrived at 9:02am.  

The Council resumed their budget discussion. All Department Heads presented their budgets at their scheduled times.  Budgets Cuts were made to all budgets presented.  

Sheriff Roush explained his need for an additional Deputy.  A discussion followed.  

After a brief recess, the hearing reconvened at 10:52am.  

The hearings were dismissed at 11:55am for lunch and resumed at 1:21pm.  Councilman Albright was not present.  

All department heads were present for a discussion on salaries.  President Summers informed all department heads that moving forward before purchases are made outside you current budget, the funds must be approved prior to purchasing.  Also, you must be present at meeting in order for an Additional Appropriation to be approved.  

Director Collins led a discussion between the Council and Department Heads.  The Department Heads presented a list of recommendations for the Council.  A lengthy discussion followed.  

The Council decided in order to meet the budget shortfall, the Local Income Tax Rate may have to be increased.  The Council verbally agreed to discuss the increase from 1.5% to 1.75% further.    Auditor Roush will investigate the procedure to increase the Income Tax Rate.  
The Council also decided that if possible a $0.25 per hour increase will be given across the board.  

Budget Adoptions will be held Monday, October 3, 2017 at 6:00pm at the regular scheduled meeting.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:13pm with a motion made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, October 2, 1017 at 6:00pm
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